
Department for Transport Severe Weather Recovery Scheme 
 
During the winter of 2013/2014 adverse weather conditions caused widespread 
flooding and damage across the country. Due to the extremity of the impacts, Central 
Government established a Severe Weather Recovery Scheme which was aimed at 
supporting communities and repairing local highway infrastructure. 
 
Knowsley Council received £202,454 to supplement investment in carriageway 
maintenance improvement. Using this additional funding, the Council Highway's 
Team were able to complete the following additional schemes: 
 

Essential Maintenance Funded by Additional Government Grant 2013/14 

Location Activity Investment (£) 

Aintree Lane  Carriageway 
Resurfacing 

£37,000 

A561 Speke Boulevard Carriageway 
Resurfacing & 

Drainage 
Improvements 

£18,000 

Higher Road Roundabout Carriageway 
Resurfacing and 

Drainage 
Improvements 

£63,000 

Mackets Lane Carriageway 
Resurfacing 

£85,000 

 
 
 
 


